





Line 119: It should be noted that staff should improve the quality of its outreach to the
PC, not vice versa. The PD staff is very well paid to do their job, whereas PC members
are part time volunteers for no compensation. It’s not too much to ask the PD to do their

job.

A flaw in this report is its tendency to ignore this fact and treat both the PC and PD as
equals. This is an unfair burden on the PC.

Line 150: Based on the record, it would appear that the Planning Departments has rarely
seen a project they don't “recommend.” And they consistently fail to "empower' the PC or
the CC for that matter with enough information or acknowledgment of the latitude they
have in interpreting laws like CEQA or the affordable housing development housing laws
(state regulations).

Line 179: An ongoing problem is that Planning Staff needs to get all project information
packages to the general public in a more timely matter. It is of concern to me that
throughout this report the public's right to know and to participate in an informed way is
not mentioned. This is also a PD staff responsibility not the PC’s.

Line 190: This touches on a major problem created by Planning Staff. Staff consistently
(and almost categorically) "forgets" everything said at the last hearing by either the
Planning Commission or public speakers. And it is hard not to come away, after many
years, with the feeling that there’s some kind of subterfuge here, or at the least significant
disrespect for the PC and the public. Yet, oddly, the staff never forgets its positions or
recommendations. It's hard to believe this is all coincidental.

My observation over a 20 year period is that in the last ten years, more and more, staff
essentially ignores the PC's comments to advance its agenda, setting up a highly
adversarial relationship. The reason I believe this is the responsibility of the PD staff is
because this dynamic has existed for more than a decade, even though the PC members
have constantly changed.

My opinion is that there is something wrong with the "culture" at the PD that needs to be
addressed. They appear to have lost sight of their obligation to serve the "public” and the
public good.

Line 196: I think the problem with the PD “recommending” a project is that the PC's
authority is more than just design review (this is not fully acknowledged in Jim’s report).
The PC has the authority to correct staff's incorrect interpretations of the zoning code or
any other regulations when they see them. And the record shows that there have been a
significant number of errors made by the PD in their processing of projects.

Line 220 to 233: The suggested staff report “recommendation” outlined here is a step in
the right direction and has been historically lacking.




Line 243: Recommendations: Jim McCann has made many worthwhile suggestions here.
But again, this Report has generally ignored the PD's responsibility to the public to
present all sides of any regulatory interpretation, not just the one that reinforces their
desired outcome. The PD must be reminded that it serves the public, the residents, first
and foremost.

Let’s please remember that it’s not just the PC, the PD and the applicant that are
interested parties to PC hearings. It's also or even more so the general public.

Thank you for your consideration.

Bob Silvestri



